RECEIVED
SEP 28 2023
September 10, 2023 CITY CLERK

Mayor Kevin McDonnell, Vice Mayor Janice Cader Thompson,

Council Member Brian Barnacle, Council Member Mike Healy, Council Member Karen
Nau, Council Member Dennis Pocekay, Council Member John Shribbs,

City Manager Peggy Flynn, Housing Director Karen Shimizu, City Attorney Eric Danly,
Assistant City Attorney Dylan Brady:

As home owners and residents in age groups spanning S decadces, we would like to
express our thanks and appreciation for your extensive work in recent months updating
Chapter 6.50 of the Petaluma Municipal Code entitled “Mobilehome Park Space Rent
Stabilization Program” to continue to allow reasonable ground rent annual increases
while stopping devastatingly-large rate hikes.

We continue to have concerns about the potential for increase in trumped-up wrongful
evictions incentivized by existing vacancy control stipulations that allow large ground
rent increases. Many of us have faced or continue to fear retaliation and harassment by
park management for taking positions as house owners on relevant public policy.

In that milieu, recent park owner moves to convert a senior mobilehome park to an all-
ages park in order to increase profitability, or the implied threat thereof, have cast a new
shadow on our housing security. We enthusiastically support the proposed Zoning Text
Amendment and Zoning Map Amendment to zone the existing five senior mobilehome
parks as a “Senior Mobilehome Overlay District.” We ask that the Petaluma City Council
move to maintain existing senior housing by amending Chapter 5 of the Petaluma
Implementing Zoning Ordinance to add Section 5.060 - Senior Mobilchome Overlay
District. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely yours,
We, the undersigned Residents of Petaluma Estates, Petaluma, CA 94954
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ages park in order to increase profitability, or the implied threat thereof, have cast a new
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Chapter 6.50 of the Petaluma Municipal Code entitled “Mobilehome Park Space Rent
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We continue to have concerns about the potential for increase in trumped-up wrongful
evictions incentivized by existing vacancy control stipulations that allow large ground
rent increases. Many of us have faced or continue to fear retaliation and harassment by
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ages park in order to increase profitability, or the implied threat thereof, have cast a new
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Nau, Council Member Dennis Pocekay, Council Member John Shribbs,

City Manager Peggy Flynn, Housing Director Karen Shimizu, City Attorney Eric Danly,
Assistant City Attorney Dylan Brady:

As home owners and residents in age groups spanning 5 decades, we would like to
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Chapter 6.50 of the Petaluma Municipal Code entitled “Mobilehome Park Space Rent
Stabilization Program” to continue to allow reasonable ground rent annual increases
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evictions incentivized by existing vacancy control stipulations that allow large ground
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City Manager Peggy Flynn, Housing Director Karen Shimizu, City Attorney Eric Danly,
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As home owners and residents in age groups spanning 5 decades, we would like to
express our thanks and appreciation for your extensive work in recent months updating
Chapter 6.50 of the Petaluma Municipal Code entitled “Mobilchome Park Space Rent
Stabilization Program” to continue to allow reasonable ground rent annual increases
while stopping devastatingly-large rate hikes.
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evictions incentivized by existing vacancy control stipulations that allow large ground
rent increases, Many of us have faced or continue to fear retaliation and harassment by
park management for taking positions as house owners on relevant public policy.

In that milieu, recent park owner moves to convert a senior mobilehome park to an all-
ages park in order to increase profitability, or the implied threat thereof, have cast a new
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District. Thank you for your consideration.
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City Manager Peggy Flynn, Housing Director Karen Shimizu, City Attorney Eric Danly,
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As home owners and residents in age groups spanning 5 decades, we would like to
express our thanks and appreciation for your extensive work in recent months updating
Chapter 6.50 of the Petaluma Municipal Code entitled “Mobilehome Park Space Rent
Stabilization Program” to continue to allow reasonable ground rent annual increases
while stopping devastatingly-large rate hikes.

We continue to have concerns about the potential for increase in trumped-up wrongful
evictions incentivized by existing vacancy control stipulations that allow large ground
rent increases. Many of us have faced or continue to fear retaliation and harassment by
park management for taking positions as house owners on relevant public policy.

In that milieu, recent park owner moves to convert a senior mobilehome park to an all-
ages park in order to increase profitability, or the implied threat thereof, have cast a new
shadow on our housing security. We enthusiastically support the proposed Zoning Text
Amendment and Zoning Map Amendment to zone the existing five senior mobilehome
parks as a “Senior Mobilehome Overlay District.” We ask that the Petaluma City Council
move to maintain existing senior housing by amending Chapter 5 of the Petaluma
Implementing Zoning Ordinance to add Section 5.060 - Senior Mobilehome Overlay
District. Thank you for your consideration. :
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We, the undersigned Residents of Petaluma Estates, Petaluma, CA 94954
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Council Member Brian Barnacle, Council Member Mike Healy, Council Member Karen
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City Manager Peggy Flynn, Housing Director Karen Shimizu, City Attorney Eric Danly,
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express our thanks and appreciation for your extensive work in recent months updating
Chapter 6.50 of the Petaluma Municipal Code entitled “Mobilehome Park Space Rent
Stabilization Program” to continue to allow reasonable ground rent annual increases
while stopping devastatingly-large rate hikes.

We continue to have concerns about the potential for increase in trumped-up wrongful
evictions incentivized by existing vacancy control stipulations that allow large ground
rent increases. Many of us have faced or continue to fear retaliation and harassment by
park management for taking positions as house owners on relevant public policy.

In that milieu, recent park owner moves to convert a senior mobilehome park to an all-
ages park in order to increase profitability, or the implied threat thereof, have cast a new
shadow on our housing security. We enthusiastically support the proposed Zoning Text
Amendment and Zoning Map Amendment to zone the existing five senior mobilehome
parks as a “Senior Mobilehome Overlay District.” We ask that the Petaluma City Council
move to maintain existing senior housing by amending Chapter 5 of the Petaluma
Implementing Zoning Ordinance to add Section 5.060 - Senior Mobilehome Overlay
District. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely yours,
We, the undersigned Residents of Petaluma Estates, Petaluma, CA 94954
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Nau, Council Member Dennis Pocekay, Council Member John Shribbs,

City Manager Peggy Flynn, Housing Director Karen Shimizu, City Attorney Eric Danly,
Assistant City Attorney Dylan Brady:

As home owners and residents in age groups spanning 5 decades, we would like to
express our thanks and appreciation for your extensive work in recent months updating
Chapter 6.50 of the Petaluma Municipal Code entitled “Mobilehome Park Space Rent
Stabilization Program” to continue to allow reasonable ground rent annual increases
while stopping devastatingly-large rate hikes.

We continue to have concerns about the potential for increase in trumped-up wrongful
evictions incentivized by existing vacancy control stipulations that allow large ground
rent increases. Many of us have faced or continue to fear retaliation and harassment by
park management for taking positions as house owners on relevant public policy.

In that milieu, recent park owner moves to convert a senior mobilehome park to an all-
ages park in order to increase profitability, or the implied threat thereof, have cast a new
shadow on our housing security. We enthusiastically support the proposed Zoning Text
Amendment and Zoning Map Amendment to zone the existing five senior mobilehome
parks as a “Senior Mobilehome Overlay District.” We ask that the Petaluma City Council
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Nau, Council Member Dennis Pocekay, Council Member John Shribbs,

City Manager Peggy Flynn, Housing Director Karen Shimizu, City Attorney Eric Danly,
Assistant City Attorney Dylan Brady:

As home owners and residents in age groups spanning 5 decades, we would like to
express our thanks and appreciation for your extensive work in recent months updating
Chapter 6.50 of the Petaluma Municipal Code entitled “Mobilehome Park Space Rent
Stabilization Program” to continue to allow reasonable ground rent annual increases
while stopping devastatingly-large rate hikes.

We continue to have concerns about the potential for increase in trumped-up wrongful
evictions incentivized by existing vacancy control stipulations that allow large ground
rent increases. Many of us have faced or continue to fear retaliation and harassment by
park management for taking positions as house owners on relevant public policy.

In that milieu, recent park owner moves to convert a senior mobilehome park to an all-
ages park in order to increase profitability, or the implied threat thereof, have cast a new
shadow on our housing security. We enthusiastically support the proposed Zoning Text
Amendment and Zoning Map Amendment to zone the existing five senior mobilehome
parks as a “Senior Mobilehome Overlay District.” We ask that the Petaluma City Council
move to maintain existing senior housing by amending Chapter 5 of the Petaluma
Implementing Zoning Ordinance to add Section 5.060 - Senior Mobilehome Overlay
District. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely yours, 3
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Mayor Kevin McDonnell, Vice Mayor Janice Cader Thompson,

Council Member Brian Barnacle, Council Member Mike Healy, Council Member Karen
Nau, Council Member Dennis Pocekay, Council Member John Shribbs,

City Manager Peggy Flynn, Housing Director Karen Shimizu, City Attorney Eric Danly,
Assistant City Attorney Dylan Brady:

As home owners and residents in age groups spanning 5 decades, we would like to
express our thanks and appreciation for your extensive work in recent months updating
Chapter 6.50 of the Petaluma Municipal Code entitled “Mobilehome Park Space Rent
Stabilization Program” to continue to allow reasonable ground rent annual increases
while stopping devastatingly-large rate hikes.

We continue to have concerns about the potential for increase in trumped-up wrongful
evictions incentivized by existing vacancy control stipulations that allow large ground
rent increases. Many of us have faced or continue to fear retaliation and harassment by
park management for taking positions as house owners on relevant public policy.

In that milieu, recent park owner moves to convert a senior mobilehome park to an all-
ages park in order to increase profitability, or the implied threat thereof, have cast a new
shadow on our housing security. We enthusiastically support the proposed Zoning Text
Amendment and Zoning Map Amendment to zone the existing five senior mobilehome
parks as a “Senior Mobilehome Overlay District.” We ask that the Petaluma City Council
move to maintain existing senior housing by amending Chapter S of the Petaluma
Implementing Zoning Ordinance to add Section 5.060 - Senior Mobilehome Overlay
District. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely yours,
We, the undersi gned Residents of Petaluma Estates, Petaluma, CA 94954
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As home owners and residents in age groups spanning 5 decades, we would like to
express our thanks and appreciation for your extensive work in recent months updating
Chapter 6.50 of the Petaluma Municipal Code entitled “Mobilehome Park Space Rent
Stabilization Program” to continue to allow reasonable ground rent annual increases
while stopping devastatingly-large rate hikes.

We continue to have concerns about the potential for increase in trumped-up wrongful
evictions incentivized by existing vacancy control stipulations that allow large ground
rent increases. Many of us have faced or continue to fear retaliation and harassment by
park management for taking positions as house owners on relevant public policy.

Tn that milieu, recent park owner moves to convert a senior mobilehome park to an all-
ages park in order to increase profitability, or the implied threat thereof, have cast a new
shadow on our housing security. We enthusiastically support the proposed Zoning Text
Amendment and Zoning Map Amendment to zone the existing five senior mobilehome
parks as a “Senior Mobilehome Overlay District.” We ask that the Petaluma City Council
move to maintain existing senior housing by amending Chapter 5 of the Petaluma
Implementing Zoning Ordinance to add Section 5.060 - Senior Mobilehome Overlay
District. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely yours,
We, the undersigned Residents of Petaluma Estates, Petaluma, CA 94954
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